PENINSULA ESTATE PLANNING COUNCIL

BOARD MEETING

APRIL 3, 2009
In attendance were the following board members:  Rob Cowling, President; John Hart, 1st Vice President; Pat McDermott, 2nd Vice President; Martha Madeira, Secretary; Ann Shuford, Immediate Past President; Dick Ferris, Board Member.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 a.m. at the Lunch Bell in Oyster Point, Newport News.


There was a lot of discussion following the treasurer’s report regarding the fiscal year end balance in the checking account and the rising cost of meals.  It was determined that a dues increase will be necessary for 2009 – 2010.  The changes are as follows:  Regular dues will increase from $125.00 to $175.00 if paid prior to December 1.  Late dues will increase from $175.00 to $225.00 if paid after December 1.  Guest fees will increase from $35.00 to $40.00 per meeting.

Secretary Madeira stated that she was successful in getting the overdue bill for the website paid and at a substantial savings.  The committee discussed the cost of the website and the corporate sponsors.  President Cowling stated that he would seek corporate sponsorships for next year for the website.  It was also decided that we would take every opportunity to encourage the council to use the website in order to make it more attractive to corporate sponsors.


There were three members who resigned from the council.  They are Elwood Edwards, CPA; Michael Mares, CPA; and Veronica Williams, Attorney.


It was suggested that the topic for the May meeting be the current state of the economy by a CNU professor.  It was also suggested that Lucy Latchum from CNU be invited to attend.

The sponsors for the May meeting will be Goodman & Company and U.S. Trust/Bank of America.


Vice President Hart stated that he would check on the council meeting dates with the James River Country Club and the executive committee meeting dates with the Lunch Bell.

With regard to the slate of officers and board members for 2009-2010 the following is as follows:  John Hart, President; Patrick McDermott, 1st Vice President; Paul Roa, 2nd Vice President; Martha Madeira, Treasurer; Ed Rock, Secretary; Board Member, Dick Ferris.  John Hart stated that he would call Ed Rock to verify his willingness to move into the secretary position and volunteered to call Rob Carmines to ask him to join the board.

The next executive committee meeting will be August 28.


The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha E. Madeira

Secretary

